
Let us pray, 
O God, strength of 

those who hope in you, 
graciously hear our 

pleas, and, since with-
out you mortal frailty 

can do nothing, 
grant us always the 
help of your grace, 

that in following your 
commands we may 

please you by our re-
solve and our deeds. 

Through our Lord Jesus 
Christ, your Son, who 
lives and reigns with 
you in the unity of the 
Holy Spirit, God, for 

ever and ever AMEN 

June 12 ,  2022 

SMS 
CALENDAR 
 WINNERS 
June 6, 2022 

 

Reta Garren 
  Centralia  

 

Kim Telford 
 Walnut Hill 

Parish Partnership of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Lawrence, Sandoval  

424 E. Broadway                                    

Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  

ST. MARY SCHOOL 

RUMMAGE SALE VOLUNTEER DATES 
Friday, June 17th - Set-up/drop off 9:00 - 5:00 

Sunday, June 19th - Drop off 9:00 - 1:00  
Monday, June 20th - Drop off 9:00 - 5:00  
Tuesday, June 21st - Drop off 9:00 - 6:30  

Wednesday, June 22nd - Drop off 8:00 - 5:00 
 

Thursday, June 23rd - 5:00 - 7:00 
Friday, June 24th - 8:00 - 5:00 

Saturday, June 25th - 8:00 - 11:00  

Please note that on Saturday after the sale we will 
need HELP to transport the leftover items to the 
Goodwill and take down the  tables and racks! 

 

Contact the Parish Office to volunteer 618-532-6291 

After School Program Supervisor Needed 
Saint Mary School is seeking an individual who is 
interested in supervising children who attend our 
after school program.  Applicants please contact, 
Principal Maria Pryor (618) 532-3473. 

FATHER STEVE 

ON VACATION 
 

JUNE 10th - 17th 
NO WEEKDAY MASS 

 

IN THE EVENT OF AN 
EMERGENCY PLEASE 
CONTACT THERESA 
HACKER 532-6291 

 

OR  

FATHER NICK JUNKER 
618-244-1559  

 

MSGR. DAVID DARIN 
618-532-4869 

 

 

Sunday, June 26th 
Immediately following 

the 10:30 a.m. Mass 
 

 
 

Attention New Altar Servers, 
join us for servers practice  

at St. Mary’s Church. 
 

Ages third grade & up 
are welcomed! 



Date Time Event/

Contact 

Details 

Every 
Sunday 

 

9:00 a.m.  
until  

 10:15 a.m. 

Vicki Laquet 
Parish School of 
Religion (PSR) 

Check schedule for details 
of when individual classes 
meet in person and class-

room location. 

Every 
Monday 

 

6:00 p.m. 
Until  

7:00 p.m. 

Pete Donnelly 
Scripture Class 
Parish Office 

Join us for discussion of 
Holy Scripture, Bible read-

ing and more.  

Every 
Monday 

9:00 a.m. - 
3:00 p.m. 

Quilting 
Sally Tiemann 

St. Lawrence Parish Cen-
ter, until further notice, 

contact Sally  

Prayer requests will be listed for one month.  To submit 
a prayer request, please contact, Rene’ at the Parish 
Office. 618-532-6291. Requests can only be submitted 
by the individual or an immediate family member.  

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or suffer-
ing in any way, especially: Blain Loll, Robin Cimera, Waylon 
Vick, Natasha Lang, Fr. Gary Gummersheimer, Fr. Joe 
Rascher, Brian “Gooter” Gurthrie, Ruby Stratmann, Deb 
Steward, Carl Dunn, Suffering of Ukraine and all Covid19 pa-
tients.  
For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Centers…
May they stay safe and healthy.  
For those serving in the Armed Forces especially: Dylan Hue-
ther or away at College…May the Holy Spirit guide them.  
 

 
Saturday, June 11, 2022 
  4:00 p.m. Church  
   †Kathryn Kueper 
Sunday, June 12, 2022 
  10:30 a.m. Church  

   †Harold “Bud” Miller, †Lawrence & †Agnes Goebel 
   †Roy Szatkowski 

(NO WEEKDAY MASSES) 
Saturday, June 18, 2022 
  4:00 p.m. Church  
   †Joe Marcum †Garland Merrell 
Sunday, June 19, 2022 
  10:30 a.m. Church  

   †David Schwartz † Margaret Pautler 

Thank you for your support of our Parish and School  

You can support your Parish with your weekly envelope                               

ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT (6/05/22) 

Envelopes / Online Giving  $ 5,534.00 

Loose  $ 233.00 

Capital Improvements  $ 176.00 

School Support  $ 406.00 

Catholic Home Mission  $ 5.00 

Peter’s Pence  $81.00 

CWS Blanket’s  $ 125.00 

Catholic Communications  $118.00 

TOTAL  $ 6,678.00 

Pregnancy Care Center Baby Bottles are located at 

each entrance of church.  Directions are inside the 

bottles.  Please return the bottles by Fathers’ Day.  

Thanks for your generosity to this mission of our church. 

 



July 2022 Harold “Pete” Aydt 

August 2022 Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2022 Gene Uhls 

October 2022 David Schwartz 

November 2022 Dr. Avelino Raquiza  Lazo MD 

December 2022 Nall, Hollern & Duty Family 

January 2023 Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

February 2023 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2023 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2023 Wayne & Mary Decker 

May 2023 Roy Szatkowski 

June 2023 OPEN 

July 2023  

  

July 2022 Craney & Rose Families 

August 2022 Mary Louise & Gordon Elliston 

September 2022 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2022 Special Intentions 

November 2022 Janice Wzientek 

December 2022 Roy Szatkowski 

January 2023 OPEN 

February 2023 OPEN 

March 2023 OPEN 

April 2023 OPEN 

May 2023 OPEN  

June 2023 OPEN 

July 2023  

St. Mary Church St. Mary Chapel 
The Sanctuary Candle for the 

month of June burns in  
  loving memory of... 

The Sanctuary Candle for the 
month of June burns in   

 loving memory of... 

Joe Marcum 
Hope Marcum Harbin 

John 
Johnson 

DONATION IS $60.00 PER MONTH - PLEASE CONTACT RENE AT THE OFFICE FOR INFORMATION 618-532-6291 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY  
Prv 8:22-31/Rom 5:1-5/Jn 16:12-15  
 

  “St. Augustine, the bishop of Hippo, spent nearly 30 years of his matured life in writing 15 books on the subject of 
Trinity. His friends waited for the publication for many years, but Augustine was hesitating. One day they surrepti-
tiously took away the manuscripts – without final corrections, and published them without Augustine’s knowledge and 
permission. Augustine immediately made corrections in the manuscripts he had, and began to publish 
them.  Although he spent several years meditating on the Trinity, he was aware of his shortcomings in treating a topic 
so sublime. He said, “I pray to our Lord God himself, of whom we aught always to think, and yet of whom we are not 
able to think worthily, and whom no speech is sufficient to declare, that he will grant me both help for understanding 
and explaining that which I design, and pardon if in anything I offend.” (John Rose in ‘John’s Sunday Homilies’) 
 "Pay no attention to that man behind the curtain!"  That was the thunderous directive declared by the "Wizard of Oz" 
to Dorothy, Scarecrow, Tin Man, and Lion. Dorothy's tiny terrier Toto had pulled back the curtain that kept the true 
identity of "The Wizard" a secret. Instead of being "Oz, the Great and Powerful," the "wizard" was revealed by the pup 
to be an ordinary man, practicing the art of smoke and mirrors to impress the people with his untrue  powers.   
It is easy to feel the same way about the Holy Trinity.  The church is shrouded in mystery!  But I beg 
differr God knew human nature, and the inquisitive mind, he gave us.  There is nothing wrong with it, 
but through the Sacred Mystery we continue to understand the love that God has for us.   There is no 
smoke and mirrors hiding God from our presence.  The doctrine of the Trinity defines God as being 
one god existing in three coequal, coeternal, consubstantial divine persons: God the Father, God the 
Son (Jesus Christ) and God the Holy Spirit, three distinct persons sharing one homoousion 
(essence).   This weekend we embrace that truth with open mind, hearts and arms.  Fr. Steve 

 



RESPECT LIFE CORNER 
“Christ entered once and for all into the sanctuary, not with 
the blood of goats and calves, but with His own blood, thus 
obtaining eternal redemption.” In the Second Reading to the 
Hebrews, 9:11-15, before Christ’s death and resurrection, 
only the high priest was allowed to enter the Holy of Holies to 
offer sin sacrifices for himself and for the people.  Yom Kip-
pur, or the Day of  Atonement was considered one of the 
most important days of early Judaism.  But today, we know 
that Jesus’ sacrifice was so much greater and perfect.  Christ 
is the perfect high priest who passed into the heavenly taber-
nacle.  Christ is the perfect sacrifice, who with His own body 
and blood has redeemed the world.  Learn, Act, Connect and 
Pray-Pope Francis calls us to The Eucharist, which, 
“communicates the Lord’s love for us: a love so great that it 
nourishes us with himself; a freely given love always availa-
ble to everyone who hungers.” We have been fed through 
Christ’s self-gift. We must respond with thanks, in works of 
charity and action to defend the dignity of all human life.  You 
are invited to join the Diocesan Racial Justice and Equity 
Committee to pray “A Requiem for Black Children of God” 
composed by Bishop Ferd Cheri on Sunday June 13 at 2 pm 
at St. Augustine of Hippo in East St. Louis.  All are wel-
come.  The prayer service will be livestreamed on St. Au-
gustine’s Facebook page . 

Experience God with the Heart 

At this celebration of the Blessed Trinity, perhaps 

we ask ourselves how we can understand this one 

God with three faces, the Trinity. Our human mind 

is too small to grasp this mystery. But the Bible, al-

ready in the Old Testament, shows us that wisdom is 

not mere knowledge but the art of life, understand-

ing with the heart as we reflect on our experience. 

And that experience tells us: God is love, and comes 

to us in many ways, with fatherly and motherly con-

cern and care, with forgiveness and life brought us 

by Jesus, with courage and joy, hope and light 

poured out on us by the Holy Spirit. May we grow in 

this experience in this Eucharist.  

 

 

 

 So I am settled back into my comfy house.  I asked my broth-
er Blaise if he missed me? He just rolled over and yawned, 
what a welcome back!  I checked out the Little Cat’s school 
and Mr. Mike has been shinning up the floors.  I can see my-
self, I am so cute an cuddly.  Being back home has its bene-
fits, my special snacks, my full water bowel and those much 
needed cat naps.  My cousin Felix took me to some great plac-
es for snacks but we had to beg and purrrr jus t o 
get one.  My favorite place at “Mouse Ville” 
was the Main Street.  It smelled delicious, 
candy, ice cream, snacks of all kinds.  
But someone explain this, why on earth 
would they shape cookies like a mouse? 
They would have been better with my cute 
feline image!  Happy Summer!  Sister Gracie 



June 18 / 19 4:00 
PM 

10:30 
AM 

Lector: Pierjok Burris 

Eucharistic  
Minister: 

Uhls Pahnke 

Ushers: Gettinger 
Pierson 

Ballagh 
Holle 

Greeters: Stock T. Davis 
D K. Davis 

Altar 
Servers 

Pryor/Guerrero 
Sipe 

Meier/ L. Garren 
C. Garren 

Cantors: Miller Russell 

Offertory Pryor Family Meier Family 

        SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR June 12     
 1st Reading:  Proverbs 8: 22—31 
  2nd Reading:  Romans 5: 1—5 
   Gospel:   John 16: 12—15          

 
Reverend Steven M. Pautler - Pastor  

 

Office:  618-532-6291  School: 618-532-3473  Rectory: 618-532-5041 
Email: parish@stmarycentralia.org  Website: www.stmarycentralia.org 

 

Parish Trustees -  Greg Schwartz & Patty Williams   
Mrs. Maria Pryor, Principal 

Theresa Hacker - Business Manager 
Vicki Laquet - CRE 

Rene’ Aydt - Parish Secretary / Receptionist 
Lynn Featherling - St. Mary School Secretary 

 

 —Pastoral Council—        
 Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie, Wayne 
Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Vicki Laquet, Manny Maco, Martina Maco,  

Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, Mike Stock, 
and Patty Williams.  

 

—Finance Council—                                                                              
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams,  Dr. Jerry Beguelin,  

Louis Curl,  Jack Graham, Sue Gherardini-Pas, Dr David Knowles, Dan 
Laquet, Steve Pigg, Nancy James, Rodney Resch, Theresa Hacker. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

LIVESTREAM can be found  on the 
St. Mary Catholic Church – Centralia, Illinois 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/  

 

Tuesday Mass 12 Noon St. Mary’s Hospital 
Thursday 8:30a.m. St. Lawrence Church 
Friday Mass 8:30am at St. Mary Chapel 

Saturday (vigil) Mass, St. Mary 4:00 p.m.  
Sunday Mass, St. Lawrence 8:30 am  / Sunday Mass, 10:30am 

 

Sanctuary Candles burn for 
one month in memory of a  

departed loved one.  We are 
asking $60.00 per month to 

cover the cost of the candle.  
For more information and to 
secure a date contact Rene 

532-6291 

Mass Intentions 
are $10.00 per 

Intention. Please 
contact Rene’ 

532-6291 

Welcome to St. Mary’s Church 
We want to keep in contact with you!  If you are not a 
member of our parish family, or if you would like to re-
ceive the weekly bulletin in the mail please complete the 
below information and return it to Rene at the parish 
office.   

Name ____________________________________________ 

Address __________________________________________ 

City ____________________ State ______ Zip___________ 

Phone _________________ Email _____________________    

❑ I would like to join St. Mary Parish, please send  me 

information on how to register.  

I am requesting the following: 
 ❑ Please mail the weekly Bulletin to me.  
 ❑ Add me to the quarterly Newsletter mailing list.  
 ❑ I am homebound, I would like to receive communion. 
 ❑ I am interest helping the parish financially. 
 ❑ I would like Father Steve to visit or call me.  

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/


Have you ever considered being a  

teacher’s aid or school volunteer? 
 

Saint Mary School is looking for volunteers to 
assist with some day-to-day activities. 

 

 SUPERVISING RECESS! 

 READING TO STUDENTS! 

 LUNCH-ROOM MONITORS! 

 SPECIAL ART PROJECTS! 

 SOME TENDER HUGS AND LOVE! 
 

We want to involve parents, grandparents,  
parishioners, friends as we move forward 

with our amazing school.  This fall we need 
your wealth of life-long knowledge to help 
pass on the faith to our young students. 

 

INTERESTED??? 
 

Contact Principal  
Mrs. Maria Pryor—618-532-3473 

St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus thanks everyone for the support of 
their BBQ.  It was very successful.  All proceeds benefit St. Lawrence 
Knights of Columbus charity.  

DEACON BEN WANNER 

ORDINATION TO THE  

HOLY PRIESTHOOD 
Bishop Kagan will ordain five men—Deacons 

Grant Dvorak, Paul Gardner, Jake Magnuson, Lo-
gan Obrigewitch and Ben Wanner—to the priest-

hood for the Diocese of Bismarck on Monday, 
June 13 at 2 p.m. Mass at the Cathedral of the 

Holy Spirit in Bismarck.  
 

LIVE STREAM CAN BE FOUND AT: 
https://bismarckdiocese.com/ 

Thanks for 
the support of the 
Dinner-Auction 

 

Outstanding 
Results!!!!! 



The Bluegrass Group, 
Nine88, will be spending the 
night (July 16th)  at St. Mary 

and St. Lawrence to help 
with travel costs. We are in 

need of two twin beds or 
thick inflatable mattresses 

we can borrow for the night. 
Please contact the Parish 

Office if you can help! 

TO HELP US PLAN 

HOW MANY WILL 

JOIN US FOR THE 

MEAL PLEASE 

 RESPOND WITH THE 

NUMBER ATTENDING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCAN THE QR CODE 
 

or: stmarycentralia.org 
 

Sign-up at Church or  
call the Parish Office 

 

St. Mary: 532-6291 
St. Lawrence:  247-3300 

Father Thomas Lugge was ordained to 
the Holy Priesthood on Saturday, June 4, 
2022 at the Cathedral of St. Peter by 
Bishop McGovern.  Father Lugge was a 
member of the Cathedral Parish and cel-
ebrated his First Mass at the Cathedral 
on Sunday, June 5, 2022. He has been 
assigned as Parochial Vicar at St. Nicho-
las Parish in O’Fallon.  
Pictured (left)  Father Lugge joins Bishop 
McGovern following ordination. (Right) 
Father Lugge gives Father Steve a first 
blessing as is tradition for newly ordained 
priest.  Congratulations Father Lugge! 



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

ALVI N J. HOLTHAUS 
OWNER 

 

STUMP 
REMOVAL 
Fully Insured   Free Estimates 

 

Phone 
(618) 

532-5447 
 


